
Reflections of the Class of 2002 

By Paige Odabashian and Wendy Meadows 

In the Fall of 1998, RA’s and OA’s took us swing dancing and PJ parading through the 
dorms, all around campus, and into our first brush with Lancaster nightlife – the 



basketball team as they made it to the Final Four. We sold back what textbooks we could, 
and tried our best to get into Hildy’s or Brendee’s.  

In our junior year, a majority of us moved off campus into townhouses, apartments, and 
lofts.  Some of us even journeyed outside of Lancaster via a study abroad program to D.C., 
Australia, England, Italy, Spain, and endless other destinations.  Those of us that lived on W. 
James or W. Frederick quickly learned the woes of street cleaning and the best ways to vie 
for a choice parking spot. We benefited from the genesis of the College Hill apartments and 
quickly learned the difference between the old and new “lofts.”  The sound of horses 
trotting down College Ave on a random Sunday brought us outside to see the Amish in their 
buggies heading to their place of worship. Some of us helped others seek political asylum, 
while others participated in the creativity project, took part in ‘Take Back the Night,’ gained 
an editorial spot on the College Reporter or the Dispatch, built a house with Habitat for 
Humanity, and even broadcasted their own radio show. 

In the last year of our time at F&M, we faced common hardships, most notably September 
Eleventh.  We gathered together in our classes, apartments, houses, eyes glued to the 
news.  Together, we struggled to find meaning in the tragedy in front of us, and once again 
turned to our peers for understanding, compassion, and even growth.  We thanked our 
Franklin & Marshall education for our ability to listen, discern, and cope with the horrible 
tragedy that unfolded before our eyes.  We thanked F&M Admissions for creating diversity 
within our class so that instead of criticizing difference, we learned to love and incorporate 
it into our everyday lives.  We also learned that life had to go on.  As the rest of the year 
unfolded, many of us received letters of acceptance into graduate school.  Some of us who 
had traveled overseas to attend F&M began to plan the journey home; some of us decided 
to remain in Pennsylvania, and still others spread all around the country.  And of course we 
still had fun: many of us discovered 2-for-1 Wednesday nights at Blue Star, our last Spring 
Arts, on-campus movies, last minute trips to the outlets, and Myrtle. Our last official day at 
F&M ended in the exact same place where our first day began, the ASFC.  While we were 
not blessed with ideal weather that day, we gathered together and learned that our future 

 


